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Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday June 19, 2003

Hotel Pueblo Amigo

10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

MINUTES
Participants: 

Last name
       First name

Affiliation

	Ávila Niebla
	Miguel Ángel
	CESPT

	Beltran
	Jose
	PRONATURA

	Carrillo
	Gabriela
	Consulate General of Mexico

	Castro
	José Luis
	COLEF

	Chávez
	Gabriela
	Dirección de Protección Civil Tijuana

	Colin
	Javier
	CILA, MEX-EUA

	Comer
	Katherine
	SDSU

	de la Parra
	Carlos
	SEMARNAT

	Díaz
	Javier
	Consulado General de México

	Ganster
	Paul
	SDSU IRSC

	Giffen
	Elizabeth
	County of San Diego

	González Aguirre
	Eduardo
	Presidencia Municipal de Tecate

	Guzmán
	Saúl
	Delegación SEMARNAT, B.C.

	Mendéz Mungaray
	Noé
	Dirección General de Ecología

	Muñoz
	Virgilio
	Tijuana Trabaja

	Muñoz
	Virgilio
	Tijuana Trabaja

	Ochoa
	Fernando
	Pronatura

	Oropeza
	Ramón 
	CESPT

	Salzman
	Mario
	Fundación la Puerta

	Saxod
	Elsa
	City of San Diego

	Silvan
	Laura
	Proy. Fronterizo de Educ. Ambiental

	Todt
	Iovanka
	San Diego County

	Vázquez
	Raul
	CESPTE

	Wells
	Mike
	TRNERR

	Wilken
	Mike
	CUNA

	Winkelman
	Doretta
	San Diego Natural History Museum

	Wright
	Richard
	SDSU 

	Wright
	Kelly
	SDSU

	Zavala
	José
	CANACINTRA

	Zúñiga
	Walter
	Riod-Mex


I. Welcome and self-introductions: Elsa Saxod and Laura Silvan 

II. Watershed related activities by Proyecto Fronterizo: Laura Silvan (see website http://trw.sdsu.edu)

· Virgilio Muñoz and Carlos de la Parra volunteered to present biographies and descriptions of their activities related to the watershed at the next meeting.

· There was an update on Watershed awareness week.  San Diego County Supervisor Greg Cox presented BWAC with a proclamation  recognizing the committee’s outstanding work

· BWAC elected Laura Silvan and Elsa Saxod co-chairs by unanimous acclamation.

III. Update on TRW SCERP meeting: Paul Ganster briefed BWAC on a SCERP researcher meeting on the Tijuana River Watershed held June 13. A similar but larger meeting with more Mexican participation and translation will be held in the fall. Recommended research needs included a green corridor from the Estuary to the Campo Indian Reservation, groundwater source characterization, new TRW imagery, and a focus on cultural and historical resources.

Update on Encuentro Fronterizo: Laura Silvan reported that the conference held May 15 through 17th in Tijuana attracted 380 participants and 127 organizations. At the Encuentro Walter Zúñiga lead a session on transborder watersheds and represented BWAC.

Update on poster and website: Katherine Comer displayed some new pages to the Vision website and the interactive GIS map. She discussed a poster outlining the BWAC “roadmap” timeline and also a poster covering the Vision project that will be displayed at conferences and stakeholder meetings.

· Future roles for BWAC after the project ends were discussed. It was mentioned that is important to consider who is our market? Are we willing to take action, and implement specific activities ourselves? The short, medium and long-term vision can help this region. Creating a watershed institution is important, as are agreements with government and universities. 

IV. Stakeholder meeting dates, list of invitees, agenda: 

Richard Wright discussed the plan to hold 5 local meetings. A draft agenda was provided.

Draft Schedule for Stakeholder Meetings Fall 2003

Estuary

Week of: September 9-14th


NGO’s, government, academics, water/wastewater, educators, businesses and industry

Tijuana I

Week of:  September 16-20



NGO’s, academics, ranchers

Tijuana II

Next day


Government, businesses and industry 

Tecate

Week of:  Sept 23-27th 

Government, businesses and industry, ranchers, indigenous groups, NGO’s, tourism

Campo

Week of: Sept 30th- Oct 4th


Private landowners, government, indigenous groups

Comments from BWAC:

· BWAC should provide suggestions on days of week, holiday conflicts, and time of day. 

· BWAC should contribute lessons learned from good and bad public meetings 

· BWAC should contribute stakeholder contact information

· BWAC should bring one or two of those stakeholders to the meetings

· Keep stakeholder expectations realistic

· Provide follow up after the meetings

     V.
    Next meeting: Tentatively scheduled for August 21st. 

   The Vision team will provide more detailed stakeholder meeting materials at     that time. 

